

# **Haughmond Federation**

Friday 18th January

# **Federation Dates**

SISN Dates in blue

# HIS Dates in red

# **JANUARY**

22nd Safer Schools meeting at **HJS** 

24th Y3 Stepping Out

28th National Storytelling Week

29th SEND Parents Evening

# **FEBRUARY**

1st Walking Bus Meeting with Ray Hughes 9am at SISN 4th E-Safety Week

4th Cricket Festival

5th Y2 Roald Dhal Drama

Workshop

5th Parent E-Safety Session 13th Disco

6th Outdoors Adventurous Activity Competition

7th Football Match at Greenfields 3.30pm

14th Y1 Visit to Weston Park

15th Y1 Visit to Weston Park

18th-22nd Half Term

25th Health Check Monitor in School

# MARCH

4th Sponsored Read Assembly 4th EYFS2 Parent Workshops: Writing

7th World Book Day 7th Y3 Book Event

11th Year 1 Parent workshops

Turquoise 12th Year 1 Parent workshops

Purple 13th/14th Parents Evenings

13th Class 9 Parent Lunch

15th Non-Uniform Day— Easter

**Egg Donations** 15th Year 1 Parent workshops

Blue

15th Red Nose Day/Comic Relief 20th Class 8 Parent Lunch

28th Belvidere Music Festival 28th Gymnastics Competition

## APRIL

3rd Class 7 Parent Lunch

3rd Funraisers Bingo

8th Easter Service

8th Easter Egg Hunt

If you would like any further information for the events listed above then please contact the schools directly. More details will be printed in the newsletter closer to the actual event if applicable.

# This Half Term's Value is Hope



New Community Space

"Never give up on what you really want to do. The person with big dreams is more powerful than one with all the facts" - Albert Einstein



# **Shrewsbury Food Hub**

The Shrewsbury Food Hub collects surplus food from 8 supermarkets and redistributes it to local community

Parent Support Groups – Autism, SEND,

Financial Planning and advice



groups. Both schools are supported by the Food Hub and they deliver food to our schools throughout the week. This food will be available to you to come and collect from the entrance of the schools, if you would like it. Often the food is near to or just over the best before date, but the best before date is purely the manufacturer's quality guidance, and it is not a problem to pass it on from the Food Hub to you

# Message from Miss Peters, Executive Headteacher

We are looking to develop our new community space and would like you	to have
your say. Please tick those you would be interested in attending:	
Bumps and Babes	

Toddler sessions – Stay and Play	
Family Learning Courses – English, Maths, Cookery, Crafts	

	• •	•	,	,	
۰- ۱۲	•				_
coπee m	ornings				Ш

Parenting courses – Solihull	

· ·	
Meeting room space	

If you have any other ic	deas or comments on how we	could best use this space
please write in the box	below:	


All ideas and responses will be gratefully received as we will then use these to support our lottery bid application for upgrades to the space.

Please return to the office by Friday 25th January. Many thanks



### **Pupil Premium - Vouchers Available**

A big thank you to everyone who has completed and returned the forms regarding eligibility to Pupil Premium (previously free school meals). If your child is eligible to receive Pupil Premium it means the school receives extra money that we can spend on the children, and you'll receive vouchers for you to claim free uniform, money off educational visits, places in after school clubs, etc. So if you haven't already filled in the forms and are not sure whether or not you're eligible, call into the office and we'll give you the forms to complete.

### **Second Hand Uniform**

We would like to make all parents aware that if your child has outgrown any of their uniform then we will gladly accept any items that you could kindly donate to the school. Many thanks

## **Nasal Flu Immunisation Clinics**

Shropshire Community Health Trust are providing a clinic for those who missed the Nasal Flu Vaccination on Friday 25th January 2019 at Donnington Health Centre, Wrekin Drive, Donnington, Telford, TF2 8EA from 9.30am to 4.40pm. To book an appointment please email

> shropcom.immunisationteam@nhs.net or alternatively phone 01743 450800.

#### **Medication in School**

We would like to request that any medication that your child needs during school time is brought into school as soon as possible. This includes inhalers. We are still



waiting for inhalers for several children which is extremely concerning should a child suffer an asthma attack. If you have received forms for your child's asthma or another condition such as an allergy, please can we ask that these are completed and returned as soon as possible. These forms allow for us to understand your child's individual needs. Thank you to all of the parents who have already completed the forms and sent in inhalers and other medication.

# **Polite Reminder**



Please can we make all parents aware that due to the limited size of our car parks that these are for staff use only unless you require disabled access. When walking onto the school sites through the main gates, please ensure that you also use the pathways surrounding the car parks

to help prevent any accidents. Many thanks

# Attendance —for the week beginning Tuesday 8th January

Well done to Class **Attendance** Class **Attendance** Class **Attendance Orange Class** Yellow 90.4% Turquoise 94.4% Silver 96.8% for having the Green 96.7% Blue 98.3% Red 99.1% best Pink 94.2% Purple 95.7% Orange 99.2% attendance! Lilac 97.5%

If you have any concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Maddox (Head of School) on: Email: headsisn@haughmondfed.net Tel: 01743 362519 www.haughmondfed.net